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Question Number:   W771-06 
 
Question: 
 
Senator Wong asked in writing: 
 
How many offices is OEA setting up around the country? What progress has been 
made to date and have any difficulties been experienced? When does it expect to have 
its offices complete and open and will this be in time for the commencement of the 
IR legislation? 
 
Answer: 
Whilst the OEA is not setting up any new offices, the OEA is relocating its existing 
offices in all State capitals and Darwin. 
 
The Property Unit of the Department of Employment and Workplace Relations 
(DEWR) has made, and will continue to make, all the necessary property 
arrangements. Presently, the OEA and DEWR are completing the concept floor plan 
phase.  The OEA has not experienced any difficulties with the planned fitouts and 
relocations. 
 
DEWR’s Property Unit plans to complete all fitouts nationally this financial year. 
The fitouts will be finalised after the commencement of the new legislation. 




